


crossing, a known choke point, will become significantly worse, with traffic likely to back
up to the A4, a main road between Newbury, Thatcham and Reading. This development
will push traffic onto the smaller roads through the neighbouring villages.

The proposed development takes up valuable green space on the edge of Thatcham,
removing the opportunity to explore the natural surroundings of Thatcham. The proposed
development removes significant green space, hedgerows habitat for birds and wildlife
(badgers, foxes) as well as increasing light pollution for the woods which the new
development will border.

There has been significant investment in flood prevention in NE Thatcham, including at
Harts Hill - the proposed development builds over this area - this will result in no natural
drainage through the proposed development increasing the likelihood of flooding. There is
already significant run-off from the fields near Harts Hill onto the road, which will
increase as a result of the proposed development.

It is for these reasons, outlined above that I am objecting to the proposed development of
1500-2500 homes in NE Thatcham.

Regards




